
 

 

Request for Proposals to Purchase and Redevelop the Former Brooklyn 
Developmental Center Campus (“RFP”) 

 

Addendum #5 
 

Release Date: June 29, 2018 

 
1) The “Schedule A” section on page 36 of the RFP and associated Attachment F have been 

deleted along with references to such section on pages 2 and 20 and replaced with the 
following: 

 
“Contractual Agreements 
 
Following final selection of a Respondent as a Designated Developer, ESD will prepare a 
contract defining all project terms and conditions and the Designated Developer’s 
responsibilities.” 
 

 
Each of the foregoing is added to and made part of the RFP.  Any questions regarding this addendum 
may be submitted to the designated contact account for this solicitation at BDCRFP@esd.ny.gov.  In 
order to receive an update when a new addendum is posted to the ESD website, please email 
BDCRFP@esd.ny.gov.  If you have already emailed this account, you will be notified of future updates. 
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